
Greetings Licensees: 
 
We are excited to let you know of some new developments involving the Alabama Board of 
Physical Therapy: 
 

• The Board has a new website - www.pt.alabama.gov. Please check it out! 
 

• The Alabama Board of Physical Therapy is now an active member state in the Physical 
Therapy Compact. Licensees whose home state of residence is Alabama are now eligible 
to apply through the Compact Commission for a Compact Privilege in other member 
states.  
 

• Compact Privileges allow privilege holders the ability to practice physical therapy in 
other states participating in the Compact (remote state) without having to go through 
the process of getting licensed in each member state where they do not reside. 

o To see if you are eligible, visit www.ptcompact.org and select “IS A COMPACT 
PRIVILEGE RIGHT FOR ME?” 

 

• Effective 10/07/2024, all applicants for licensure (new graduates and endorsements) 
must pass an Alabama Physical Therapy jurisprudence examination (AL JAM) required 
by Ala. Code §34-24-212 (1975). The AL JAM is provided by the FSBPT. 

o Applicants are required to answer 80% of the questions correctly to pass the AL 
JAM. 

o The FSBPT fee for the AL JAM is $48.00. 
o Please visit our website for more information. 

 
Please feel free email us at info@pt.alabama.gov if you have any questions or need further 
information.  
 
Kathy Miller 
Executive Director 
Alabama Board of Physical Therapy 
100 North Union Street, Suite 724 
Montgomery, AL. 36130-5040 
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